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SUBJECT:  I called Mr. Buteyne because I had observed surface water running 
across coal ash, eroding the coal ash and carrying it into an excavated pond on 
the Northside Business Property (POA-2004-1127-M4).  I asked Mr. Buteyne for the 
State of Alaska requirements for the placement of coal ash.  I also asked for 
their classification information on Coal ash as a solid waste.  While Mr. 
Himebauch has authorization from the State to place coal ash at this property, 
they are required to make sure it remains above the seasonal high water table and 
out of open water. Coal ash is classified as solid waste by the state of Alaska.  
It may be used as fill subject to specific conditions. 
 
The erosion of the fill is a potential non-compliance issue with the Corps of 
Engineers permit (POA-2004-1127-M2, Special condition 1) which requires that “all 
disturbed, stockpiled and filled areas shall be stabilized to prevent erosion.  
Increased water turbidity and accumulation of sediment in drainages, sloughs and 
other wetlands shall be evidence of insufficient stabilization.”  As well as 
Special condition 3 which requires: ‘natural drainage patterns shall be 
maintained by the installation of culverts in sufficient number and size under 
access roads, as well as construction and maintenance of drainage ways and 
retention basins as needed, to prevent ponding, diversion, or concentrated runoff 
that would result in adverse impacts to the pond in Tract A, adjacent wetlands 
and other fish and wildlife habitats.  The information requested from the State 
would help assess whether or not the runoff across the fill would “result in 
adverse impacts to...other fish and wildlife habitats.” 
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